
 
 
 

 
 
 

Trails and Parks Update 
 

March 23, 2020 / For Immediate Release  
 
BRIDGEWATER, NOVA SCOTIA - As part of the efforts to contain the spread of COVID-19, the 
Municipality of the District of Lunenburg has closed all municipal parks and municipal trails 
within our parks.  
 
Provincial Rail Trails remain open. The Arthur Young Trail is a municipal trail but remains open 
as it is not within a park.  
 
“I strongly encourage people to practice physical distancing, by keeping at least six feet away 
from people they do not reside with,” said Mayor Carolyn Bolivar-Getson. “Meeting friends to 
walk closely together is discouraged, please walk only with people you reside with. We all need 
to work together to flatten the curve, and keep everyone safe.” 
 
Wiles Lake Park   Molega Lake Park 
River Ridge Common   MARC 
Ball Fields    Miller Point Peace Park 
Indian Falls    Indian Path Common Park 
Church Lake    Rose Bay Wharf 
Sawpit Wharf Park   Hirtle’s Beach  
Petite Riviere Community Park Pine Grove Outdoor Play Park 
Mushamush    Sand Dollar Beach  
United Communities Marine Park LaHave Sunset Park 
 
Residents are encouraged to visit https://novascotia.ca/coronavirus to stay up-to-date on the 
provincial response to COVID-19.  
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